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MY RAMBLINGS
NO APRIL CLUB MEETING!  Is one heck of a way to start an article, as the
current health situation is causing a lot of events to be postponed.  As of right
now, all is still on for our main fund raiser in late summer.  So we, as your Board
of Directors, are still planning on it as well as staffing it with our volunteers, the
Sno-Drifters and Sno-Seekers volunteers, bands and volunteers plus additional 
friends/family.
  I guess what really bites is the social aspect of life and our Club that we all
enjoy has been put on hold for a spell.  As it gets warmer outside, that will allow
us a little more freedom!  Plus, if you are up for pulling trails, this will help with
your cabin fever!!
  As our season wraps up and most of us are cooped up, plan on a possible May
Club meeting as we need to vote for no more than three (3) members to be on
our Board.  We have at least five (5) on the ballot, and we will re-open
nominations before we place a vote.  Just so you know, these positions take
effect on September 1st, yet the three (3) that we vote in are able to join our
Board meetings before the official date.
  So until next month, remember to store your sled and keep the track off of the
ground!  Be safe out there and remember to keep the rubber side down!!

WINTERFEST PARADE
As the picture shows to the right, the gals
caught Frank Even volunteering as part of
the Auxiliary Government at the Parade for
Winterfest.  I ran out of room last month to
put this in, so here it is!  Keep up the great
work Frank!

CLUB MEETING
Can’t believe it is cancelled, so we need to
move our meeting to May as we need to
hold elections.  We will plan on the second
Thursday in May, which is May 14th. 
Watch our website and/or Facebook as well
as May’s newsletter so we all stay informed
all of our meeting time and date!

BOARD MEETING
We will hold an April Board meeting either via conference call or possibly using
the website called Zoom.  I have been fortunate to been called into a zoom
meeting and it is cool.  More details as Thursday, April 9th gets closer.
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TRAIL REMOVAL
As our weather has gotten better, yet still a little soggy,
we are good to go to pull trails.  I have thought about
the “stay home” deal, yet since we cross farm land and
farmers are considered essential and need to work, then
we are considered essential due to our obligation to pull
trails before our landowners start to use their land.  So
keep the group to three (3) members and keep your
distance in order to comply with the health warnings
and guidelines.  Plus enjoy being outside!!

TRAIL SIGN INVENTORY
As many of you saw in the email blast that went out last
weekend, we need your help taking inventory of how
many of each sign goes into marking our trails.  This is
a one-time task that we need to do this spring.  Dennis
Guttmann has divided our trails into 23 sections and has
23 sheets labeled for each section in a black folder
marked “TRAIL AREA SHEETS” in the sign shed at
the Kison Farm.  
Just to re-itterate our procedure, here it is:
- Each sheet shows pictures of the signs used, count
each sign as you remove it, put hash marks to record the
quantity of each: IIII = four (4), then put slash \ thru for
five (5).
- When that section is complete, put that completed
sheet into the green folder “COMPLETED TRAIL
AREA OUT SHEETS”.
- If you don’t complete a section, put a note on the
bottom stating “Not complete from tree line to road due
to water” or “Not complete past tree line” and then put
sheet back into black folder.  Moving forward, this will
aid us each fall when we are installing trails as you will
know how many of each sign to take with you instead
of our educated guesses.
This will be interesting to see how many signs we
actually use to mark our entire trail system.  We know
there are a ton of stakes, yet what is the actual count? 
So if all trail removal is done using our inventory
sheets, we should have a very good count!
Thank you in advance for your help with our inventory
project!

ELECTIONS
At May’s Club meeting, we will need to vote for no
more than three (3) of the five (5) members
nominated at our March Club meeting.  Right now,
the three (3) existing Board members up for re-
election have been re-nominated and they are Cal
Cummings, Matt Geszvain and Deanna Einwalter. 
We also have two (2) additional Club members
nominationed and they are Katie Bublitz and Paul
Mueller.  Help us vote for three (3) members to fill
our Board of Directors at our May’s Club meeting.
See you there! 

CALLING ALL FAIR COOKS
We are looking to get all of our cooks together and 
May’s Club meeting looks like the time.  The need to
have all of us on the same page when grilling and
soaking our burgers is beneficial to keeping our
customers happy.  I know myself that I have heard at
least four (4) different ways to keep the burgers juicy
and fresh, yet our experience and customer
response/complaints state we need to be more
consistent.  Help us get to this stage so we are able to
continue to be voted “Best Burger at the Fair!”. 

UPCOMING DATES FOR THIS SEASON:

April 2020
Club & Board Meeting Cancelled
Ozaukee Cty Assoc. Cancelled

May 2020
Club & Board Meeting Thursday, May 14

SUMMER 2020
Set up at Fair Sat/Sun July 25-26
Finish set up Mon/Tue July 27-28
Open for business Wednesday, July 29
Tear Down Bar Sunday, August 2
Tear Down Cookshak Monday, August 3

FOR SALE....
Bueller?  
      Bueller?
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